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Each to their own ability  

Boree Creek Public School 

Namoi St 

Boree Creek, NSW, 2652 

 

Term 3, Week 6, 2020                    Principal: Jeremy Campbell 

ω RESPECT ω ω RESILIENCE ω ω RESPONSBILITY ω 

Boree Creek Public School 

Newsletter 

SASS Appreciation Week 

Thank you, Wendy, 

Christina, Ed and Jen! 

mailto:boreecreek-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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TERM 3, WEEK 6 

Monday 24th August Á Year 5 students completing Check-in Assessment 

Tuesday 25th August Á Mobile Library 
Á Family Referral Service onsite 9:00am ς 12:00pm 

Wednesday 26th August Á Book Week Celebrations 
Á Boree Creek Pre-School onsite 
Á School sports day 
Á Scripture classes with Mrs Polhill 

Thursday 27th August Á Kinder Transition Program POSTPONED  

Friday 28th August Á Whole School Assembly 

TERM 3, WEEK 7 

Wednesday 2nd September Á Boree Creek Pre-School onsite 
Á School sports day 
Á Scripture classes with Mrs Polhill 

Thursday 3rd September Á Kinder Transition Program POSTPONED 

Friday 4th September Á CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ς drive through style 

TERM 3, WEEK 8 

Tuesday 8th September Á Miss Maddi Marley @ Professional Learning 9:00am ς 
12:00pm, and Mr Jeremy Campbell teaching 3-6.  

Á Mobile Library 
Á Family Referral Service onsite 9:00am ς 12:00pm 
Á Staff Meeting, 3:15pm ς 4:30pm. 

Wednesday 9th September Á Mr Jeremy Campbell @ Network Meeting via Zoom 
9:00am ς 2:00pm 

Á Boree Creek Pre-School onsite 
Á School sports day 
Á Scripture classes with Mrs Polhill 

Thursday 10th September Á Kinder Transition Program POSTPONED 
Á Year 4 ς 6 completed Tell Them From Me (TTFM) 

student surveys. 

Friday 11th September Á Whole School Assembly 
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main Public School 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ weport 

This week we celebrate School Administrative and Support 

(SAS) Staff appreciation week. SAS staff are key to the 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ Řŀƛƭȅ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŎŜƴǘǊŜŘ ǊƻƭŜΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ 

students. The effective operations of the SAS staff 

maximises learning time, such as preparing resources for 

students and teachers to use and directly support the 

learning needs of students. They also provide administrative 

support for the school, such as managing finance, 

attendance, enrolment and assets development. The 

effective management of the library, the wonderful grounds 

student enjoy are also the responsibility of the School 

Administrative and Support Staff. SAS staff are the often 

forgotten backbone of the school operations. I rely on the 

SAS staff daily, and am deeply grateful for their 

professionalism. We are particularly lucky to have a broadly 

skilled and dedicated SAS staff of Mrs Wendy Patey, Miss 

Christina Mullavey, Miss Jennifer Gollasch and Mr Ed 

Schneider. Thank you for your commitment to the students, 

staff and community at Boree Creek Public School. 

Last week the NSW Department of Education released new 

guidelines for all Public School. I trust all families received 

the email I sent out last week outlining the new guidelines 

for Term 3. The main points are:  

Á Students and staff with flu like symptoms will need 

to provide a copy of a negative COVID19 test result 

before being permitted to return to school. 

Á Kinder orientation, Year 6 transition and recorder 

lessons have been put on hold for the remainder of 

the term and some planned excursion have been 

cancelled. 

To stay up to date with the latest advice from the NSW 

Department of Education about COVID-19 and schools. 

Information can be found at; 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19  

Have a fantastic week. 

 

 

Jeremy Campbell 

Principal 

 

 

 

Kinder 2021 Transition 

The commencement of Kindergarten 2021 Transition 

has unfortunately been delayed due to the NSW 

GovernmeƴǘΩǎ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ƎǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎΦ ²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ 

unfortunate, we are thankful for our community of use 

agreement with the pre-school. Due to this the pre-

school are onsite each Wednesday allowing future 

students to become familiar with our surrounds and 

those that make up our lovely little school.   

Once we have greater clarity around when Kinder 2021 

Transition is able to run we will update all families 

individually via a phone call. If you would like any further 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

administration office on (02) 6927 1478. 

Contacting the school 

Just a reminder that currently parents are not able to 

come onto the school site, unless it is essential. 

Although the risk is low, the implication with a positive 

COVID case at Boree Creek PS are high. It is for this 

reason we are maintaining the utmost vigilance to 

ensure the safety and wellbeing of all students, staff and 

their families.  

If it is something that can be handled through a phone 

call (e.g. Collecting your child from school early), or 

email (e.g. Enquiry about your child classroom learning 

or behaviour), then this is the best option. 

Unwell students 

The department has updated its information for parents 

and schools regarding COVID-19 last week. There are a 

number of changes that we all need to be aware of. One 

key change is regarding students that have flu like 

symptoms. These students will continue to be sent 

home as with our usual processes. However, they will 

now need to have a COVID test and provide the school 

with a copy of the negative results and be symptom free 

before they are able to return to school. We understand 

that this can be challenging for families. We would ask 

that you email a screenshot of the negative result to the 

school at boreecreek-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19
mailto:boreecreek-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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School Beanies 

We are very excited to announce that our news beanies 

have arrived. Walking out onto the playground on the cold 

and wet days of last week and seeing the new vibrant 

beanies was wonderful. Most students have 

demonstrated responsibility and traded in their old 

beanie. Students who wish to purchase a beanie are able 

to do so at a cost of $15.00.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Focus Value 

At Boree Creek Public School, we have the values of 

respect, responsibility and resilience. Everything we do 

centres on these core values. Moving forward, in our 

newsletter we will hone in on a focus value and 

demonstrate what the value looks like. The idea being, 

when families are aware of the language and 

conversations occurring at school, they can reinforce this 

at home further enhancing and fostering our wonderful 

working relationship. This fortnight we are focussing on 

responsibility and drilling down to accountability to see 

what this value looks like. 

Responsibility ς Accountability  
When l embody accountability, l own my decisions (good 

and not so good) and am aware of their effect on myself, 

others and the environment. 

I understand that my choices and actions impact on the 

people around me. I am willing to stand up for what I think 

is right. I recognise that the choices of others can impact 

positively or negatively upon the people around me. I feel 

a sense of responsibility to the people and the world 

around me.  

 

 

 

Check-In Assessment 

Year 3 and Year 5 students will participate in a new reading 

and numeracy check-in assessment in Term 3, 2020.  

The Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of 

Education online reading and numeracy assessment 

available to support schools to assess and monitor Year 3 

and 5 student learning following the period of learning from 

home.  

The Check-in assessments supplement existing school 

practices to identify how students are performing in literacy 

and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching 

more specifically to student needs. ·  

Á The assessment will be scheduled for our Year 5 

students from 24 -28 August 2020.  

Á The assessment will be scheduled for our Year 3 

students from 21 -25 September 2020.  

Students with disabilities may receive the same level of 

support during the assessment that they would normally 

receive in the classroom.  

If you would like more information regarding these check in 

assessments for Years 3 and 5, please contact the school. 

Facebook 

Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news 

and previews of the coming school day ahead, like our 

school Facebook page and join over 800 followers who stay 

up to date with our school happenings via social media. 

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǉǳƛǘŜ 

different. Although we are unable to have Dads onsite to 

celebrate them, we have a wonderful alternative to show 

our love. On the morning of Friday 4th September we will be 

offering a drive by bacon and egg roll with a complimentary 

coffee. Lock this date in your diaries with more information 

to come around the specifics to ensure we adhere to the 

current guidelines.  
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Education Week 

Our Education Week here at school went really well, with 

students participating in a variety of activities within their 

classrooms. I, and I know each of you, certainly appreciate 

the hard work that the teachers put into making sure every 

week is an enjoyable experience for our students, despite 

the restrictions. Congratulations to all the students that 

received a certificate. We would also like to congratulate 

Grace Routley and Matilda Urquhart on their Education 

Week Leadership Awards, well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Program 

A reminder that the breakfast program is available for all 

students and is running from 8:45am on Monday, 

Wednesday and Friday morning. Students are welcome to 

come and enjoy toast or a bowl of cereal. From time to time 

community members have donated bread or cereal. 

Although not expected, this is greatly appreciated and helps 

immensely. If you wanted to donate towards the running of 

the breakfast program please phone the school 

administration office.  
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Parent Survey 

Help us do better! The Tell Them From Me Parent survey is 

now open and is your chance to let us know how we are 

doing. To access the survey follow the link below; 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/boreecreekps 

Your feedback will help us  

 

  Build a better school. 

 

 

  Improve the family experience. 

 

 

Allocate our resources to better support 

our students. 

 

For those that prefer the link can be emailed out to allow all 

families the chance to have their say. All responses are 

anonymous and will be used to further shape and refine our 

school. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/boreecreekps
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National Science Week 

National Science Week was celebrated last week all across 

Australia. At Boree Creek we had a number of events 

planned and students had a fantastic week. On Tuesday 

students enjoyed a Star Gazing and Indigenous Astronomy 

Zoom session with Kristen Banks. Thanks to Mrs Jones for 

organising the wonderful evening, as well, as Miss Marley 

and Miss Gollasch for assisting and supporting the smooth 

running of the evening.  

Aligning to the unit of work being covered in Science 

student also made, tested and refined straw rockets. Check 

out some of the pictures of students being little scientists.  

 

 

 

 

 


